HARNHAM NEIGHBOURHOOD ASSOCIATION
Minutes of the Committee Meeting held on 10th November 2008

at St George's Hall

Present:       Miss F M P Howard (Chairman), Mrs L A Carville (Secretary), 


Mr D Barter, Cllr B Dalton,  Mrs S Evans,   Mrs P Goodman,  Mr J McGarry, Mrs M Poynton,  Mr P Shergold    In attendance:  Mrs M Bailiff
Apologies:   Cllr C Hill, PC. S. McDonald,   Mrs J McDonald, Cllr H McKeown,

                     Mrs P Rycroft, Rev.. D Scrace, Mr M Simmons, Mr D Smith, Mrs J Snow,
                     Cllr M Tomlinson, Mr D Tompkins, PC. S Ward

2.
Election of Vice-Chairman
                     Mr D Barter was duly elected as the Vice-Chairman.

3.                  Minutes of the Last Meeting: 

                     The minutes of the meeting held on 3rd July 2008 were read and agreed.

4.                  Matters Arising:   
                     Dave Barter had received a cheque from David Paterson for £50 for the
                     HNA.  The Chairman will write to thank him for his generosity.

5.                  Chairman's Report/Letters:

                     The Chairman went to a meeting of the Ayleswade Road Residents’ Association
                     to hear their views on the proposed developments on the Netherhampton Road.
                     As a result of that meeting the Chairman had submitted a letter to the Journal.
                     Dave Barter strongly expressed his objections to this being done without
consulting the committee. The Chairman would contact the Journal and insert the comments about the infrastructure being in place first.  A petition has also been organised by Margaret Robinson 
                     Stage I. Susan Evans suggested that HNA should form an Action Group together with the Ayleswade Road group and together we could be proactive in our approach. It was felt that the present infrastructure could not support this development.  Peter Shergold echoed the fact that the infrastructure should be in place before any development was started.  David Barter and Peter Shergold were strongly of the opinion that Salisbury  needed new development and employment.  Planning applications for two car showrooms had been submitted for Harnham Business Park.
                     Stage2.   When the results of the consultation after 3rd December were known a public meeting should be held.   
                     It was generally felt that a bypass should be built to cope with the high volume of heavy traffic that the development would bring.  The need for new drains and sewers was identified and the possible adverse affect on city centre shops.

Brian Dalton said both he and Murial Tomlinson had been getting a number of enquiries about the development.  He was unable to speak personally about it as he has to vote on it in December. 

Cllr Dalton stated that it is still at the consultation stage.  Peter Shergold said that many people had said to him that they felt it was a 'done deal'.  There was concern as to why this was necessary as Solistice Park is still half empty and the quarry on the Wilton Road is closing down and could be used. Businesses could be put on the Central Car Park rather than housing.  John McGarry reminded the meeting that it had to concentrate on the needs of the residents of Harnham.  Susan Evans pointed out the Wellworthy site stood empty for a long period of time before being sold for residential. development.
 

6. Treasurer’s Report.   The raffle at the AGM raised £37.   It was agreed that there was a budget of £15 for stationery.
7.         
Cllr Dalton reported on the proposals for boundary changes which would have      split Harnham into two North and South.   He had held a public meeting for affected West Harnham residents.   The Electoral Commission was studying the boundary reviews and would report on Friday.   He was hopeful that his suggestions for retaining Harnham as it is would be adopted.

Salisbury City Council:   WCC are refusing to work with SDC officers over what SCC will look after, following disputes over ownership of City Hall.   Budget setting will be the next problem.   SDC will have to increase Council Tax to reflect levelling up to other Councils. £343m in property has been handed to WCC.
                     From 3 January over 60’s will get free swimming at Leisure Centre

                     The cycle path to Cattle Market is currently being constructed from R2 funding.    


RTPI bus stops are being installed and bus shelters will be done in January. There were no reports on Youth issues or website.
8.                 Any Other Business

Older youths from Constable Park are causing criminal damage such as slashing                   tyres.   The Police are aware of this problem

                    The proposed shop in Rowbarrow is still empty.

                 Funding for the proposed Community Centre was ring fenced.

                       Parking problems have surfaced in Ridings Mead following the painting of

                       double yellow lines by Ambulance Station.   In Butlers Close illegal parking is blocking access for residents.   

                    Miss M Bailiff was co-opted on to the committee.

9.                 Date of next meeting
  A public meeting with a Councillor was proposed for Saturday 18 January 2009
                    The next HNA is on 6th January 2009
